
REPLY TO: PORT DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMS, 423 CANAL ST., ROOM 260, NEW ORLEANS, LOUISIANA 70130 

 
 

Notice to the Area Port of New Orleans Trade Community 
 

Date
 

August 23, 2021 No.:  21-037 
    

SUBJECT:   Port of Gramercy.  Port Oversight Temporarily Transferred to CBP 
Baton Rouge Port Director. 
  
Effective Monday August 23, 2021, CBP Baton Rouge Port Director Patrick Tyrrell will 
assume operational oversight of Port Operations in Gramercy, Louisiana. 
 
Gramercy Port Director James Welch is on a temporary assignment. 
 
CBP Gramercy is open for business. 
 
Port Director Patrick Tyrrell may be contact for any Gramercy port issues via email at 
patrick.j.tyrrell@cbp.dhs.gov or via office telephone at (225) 389-0261 x 111 
 
Notification will be sent once Port Director Welch is back in Gramercy. 
 
Questions regarding this notice should be directed to Customs and Border Protection 
Assistant Port Director Mark Choina at (504) 670-2287 or mark.s.choina@cbp.dhs.gov. 
 
 
Mark S. Choina 
Mark S. Choina 
Assistant Port Director 
New Orleans, Louisiana 
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